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This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Kinesiology, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  This MOU specifies the goals to be achieved and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to achieve these goals during the next program review cycle. Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.
The program review of the academic degrees in Kinesiology revealed, in the words of the external reviewers, a healthy and viable department.  Since the last program review, 10 new faculty members have been hired.  The number of applications for both undergraduate and graduate programs has increased.  Current students praised the faculty and the department environment.  The Dean noted increased scholarly activity by department faculty.  Many Kinesiology faculty members hold important administrative appointments outside the department, a measure of their value to the university.  The department supports the mission of the university and the surrounding community with its management of sports facilities.
The external reviewers commented on a few areas where the program could be improved, and in general the internal reviewers strongly supported those comments.
1.
Curriculum
The undergraduate program offers the BA and BS degrees to about 500 majors distributed over 8 options.  Some options are very popular but others are enrolling fewer than one new student per year on average.  

The graduate program offers the MA and MS degrees to about 80 students distributed over 10 options, as well as two self-support degrees.  The same pattern was observed where some options are very popular but others have very few new students enrolling.  

Many of these options share almost no courses in common, so that they operate more as stand-along degrees than side branches off a common core.

The department has apparently added new courses to support each new option without discontinuing old courses or old options with low enrollments.  The external reviewers recommended reducing the number of options at both the graduate and undergraduate levels through curricular streamlining, and considering new programs only when resources allow.
The external reviewers also recommended that efforts be made to reduce the percentage of joint 400/500 courses taken by graduate students.  Specifying a shared core for a reduced number of graduate degree options would strengthen graduate program offerings as well as provide common themes for faculty clustering to increase collaborative scholarship.

Other benefits to curricular streamlining include the simplification of advising, fewer demands on scheduling, more interaction among students, reduction of uncompensated faculty activities related to options with low enrollments, increased consensus on the areas of priority for faculty hiring, and ability to more easily assess student learning.  

2)
Assessment of Student Learning
At the time of the program review, the department had begun to implement a new plan for the assessment of student learning.  The external reviewers recommended that assessment remain a high priority for the department so that it can effectively inform decision-making in the future.  Assessment efforts should be extended to all of the offerings of the department, whether the instructor is a tenured/tenure-track faculty, part-time (lecturer) faculty, student teaching assistant, or coach.
3)
Advising
The department has provided many avenues of access to advising for students, but more could be done, especially in guiding students to appreciate differences among the many options available.  The external reviewers recommended strengthening the department’s web presence, creating student handbooks, and seeking other ways to communicate to students about the advising resources available to them.

It is therefore agreed that:

1.
The department will undertake a comprehensive review of the BA/BS curriculum within the next 12 months with the goal of combining or eliminating some options.  Each remaining option should demonstrate a clear and coherent rationale, robust faculty and student interest, and adequate scheduling of required and elective courses. The department should also consider the other recommendations of the external reviewers with respect to the undergraduate curriculum.  

2.
The department will undertake a comprehensive review of the MA/MS curriculum within the next 18 months with the goal of combining or eliminating some options, particularly with respect to the external reviewer’s recommendation to re-evaluate the need for the Kinesiotherapy program.  Each remaining option should demonstrate a clear and coherent rationale, robust faculty and student interest, and adequate scheduling of required and elective courses. The department should also consider the other recommendations of the external reviewers with respect to the graduate curriculum.  

3.
The department will continue its activities in the assessment of student learning and provide updates in the annual report.

4.
The department will consult with students regarding the strengths and weaknesses of the current advising structure and activities with the goal of improving student satisfaction with advising.
5.
The College of Health and Human Services will provide support for the department’s efforts to strengthen its web presence and other improvements in student advising.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

Department Chair ______________________________ Date____________

College Dean __________________________________Date____________

Assoc. Vice President  ___________________________ Date____________
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